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Rt Hon Amber Rudd MP  

Home Secretary  
2 Marsham Street  

London  
SW1P 4DF  
 

 
28 November 2016 

 
 
Dear Home Secretary,  

 
As required within Section 55(5) of the Police Act 1996, I write in response to the 

inspection undertaken by Her Majesty’s Inspectorate of Constabulary, “PEEL: Police 
Efficiency 2016”. 
 

I welcome this report that follows a review undertaken within the first few weeks of my 
term in office and highlights the scale of the challenge ahead for me as a new Police and 

Crime Commissioner.  I have actively engaged with HMIC, holding personal meetings 
with the lead inspectors.  I have placed HMIC recommendations as a standing agenda 

item at my quarterly Police Accountability Board meetings in order that I can hold the 
Chief Constable to account on the progress required to improve this position. 
 

I have recently appointed a new Chief Constable and I am confident that Mr Mark Collins 
and I can respond positively to this review and ensure that future inspections of Dyfed-

Powys Police will have a better outcome. 
 
A copy of this response is published on my website. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 

 
 

 
Dafydd Llywelyn 

Police and Crime Commissioner 
 
cc: HMI Wendy Williams  

HM Inspector of Constabulary, Wales and Western Region
 


